To David Summers,  Transport Development Officer,  Highland Council.

From Martin Sherring,  Convenor, Transition Black Isle
11 April 2017

Dear David,

A while ago we had an exchange about the cuts to Stagecoach bus services to the south side of the Black Isle, in the course of which you assured me that services to Culbokie would not see substantial change. However, we now have the D & E timetable, and very obviously the service between Culbokie and Inverness is inadequate, considering the current and future size of the village. I have been copied into various e-mails to and from Bruce Morrison, acting as Chair of the Community Council, and it seems to me that the loss of 25 X and U commuter buses was an unintended consequence of the Council’s tendering operation, so I’m not seeking to apportion blame for the situation, but it does seem that the end result is absurd - with the Council subsidising the remaining bus services, whilst commuter ones which would provide significantly more benefit to the community will stop running.
 
From a planning perspective, Culbokie has grown significantly in recent years, and further growth is anticipated, with 30 - 40 new houses likely in the Glascairn area, and 12 serviced plots for sale at Findon. There are other sites zoned for housing, although (as far as I know) construction is not imminent in those cases. The Council’s Planning Department accept that Culbokie’s facilities are inadequate for its increased population, so it would seem reasonable to see, with further population growth on the way, some effort to improve the bus service rather than cut it.
 
At an individual level, the proposed cuts will make life extremely difficult for those who currently rely on commuter buses for jobs and care services.
 
I understand you are planning to attend the public meeting to discuss the changes, arranged for 20th April. In the light of the above, I very much hope you will be able to re-assess the Council’s approach to Culbokie’s bus service, and come with some constructive proposals to rectify the situation.
 
Yours sincerely,
  

Martin Sherring
Convenor, Transition Black Isle
01349 877822/ 07730 927518
